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By  John Hoffmann
THE RETURN OF SKIP MANGE:  Former alderman, mayor and County councilman, Skip Mange is back with a bang.  At the February 14 Board of Aldermen meeting Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton announced he was appointing Mange, a Ward-1 resident to replace Mike Zambrana, a Ward-2 resident on the Planning and Zoning Commission who resigned.  Two weeks later Mange was named as a head of a mayoral committee to study the need for more parking at Longview Farm Park.  

If you don’t remember, Skip was the T&C mayor who hired Deer wranglers to rustle up deer to be shipped out of the city limits.  Claiming to be a humanitarian, Mange and the deer people actually killed most of the deer in a very painful way when their organs shut down due to capture myopathy.
NEW LONGVIEW PARKING COMMITTEE:  Instead of living up to promises made to residents back in 2000, the during the Mange administration, about having a limited use park, Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton has created a special committee to study the need to expand the parking at Longview Park from 65 spaces to as many as 165. 

The voice of the residents of the Wheatfield subdivision is apparently getting an end run. The residents have attend three different meetings and reminded elected officials of promises that were made of limited “passive” use when the park was developed next to their property. Dalton pushed through the $1.5 million glass addition to the turn of the century house, but never addressed the parking issue during planning or construction.  

There were grandiose plans for residents to rent the new addition for parties and business meetings.  But nobody is renting the place. First the Fire Marshal has a 100 person occupancy limit on the entire building. The biggest problem is the lack of parking during the spring, summer and fall when parking spaces have to be available for park users. This means expensive valet parking or shuttle bus parking must be used.             

THE PARKING LOT SCORECARD:  The new committee is Mange, Alderwoman Lynn Wright, Alderman Fred Meyland-Smith, Hank Vogt, a resident of Wheatfield Farms and a vocal critic of the expanded parking and Carolynne Huether, who lives in Mason Valley and is not impacted by park use.     .  
I am somewhat suspicious of this committee.  Dalton has stated at a work session that the need of more parking is a “safety issue.”  That tells me he wants the additional parking.  Common sense tells you more cars on the lot will increase the risk, contrary to Dalton’s position. 

Wright is adamantly in favor of adding the parking spaces.  Anything that has to do with parks, Lynn, the Park Commission chairwoman is all in regardless of the impact on residents.  A perfect example of this was the way Lynn disregarded residents’ concerns from her own ward about the Missouri Baptist zoning changes, when the Hospital offered to build a park that city residents could use. Lynn appeared to have thrown the homeowners under a bus when a “park” was dangled in front of her.
Fred Meyland-Smith represents people in Ward-3.  I have no idea where he stands on this issue.  When Fred is ready to tell someone, be prepared to spend 30-minutes of your life listening to his explanation.   However, Fred was a big supporter of the glass “double-wide” addition, so I have to think he would be learning toward more parking.  

The other Ward-3 alderman, Steve Fons, has suggested psending up to $400,000 to buy a residential lot across Clayton Road from Longview for a new 100-car parking lot. 

I have no idea how Carolynne Huether would come down on the issue. The exception that she is a Dalton appointee to the police commission and he has stated he thinks more parking is an important safety issue may or may not come into play.  

Hank Vogt is against the added parking.  I think Hank might get lonely at these meetings and could use some support from other Wheatfield residents. 

Skip Mange was mayor when the park property was purchased and was one of the first to promise the “passive” park concept to the residents of Wheatfield.  It will be interesting if he remembers those promises.   

I smell a rat with this committee. By forming this committee it appears to be that Dalton and Wright would like a vote of approval by an “independent” committee before they put the matter back on the Board of Aldermen agenda.  They can then use the approval of the committee as the main reason to vote for the expanded parking and the paving of the existing park.  Keep in mind the committee members are not approved by the Board of Aldermen and are instead merely chosen by Dalton. 

PARKING LOT MEETING:  The first meeting of this committee will be 7pm on March 17 at the glass conference center in the Longview Farm Park.     
BOARD OF ALDERMEN CHICKENS OUT ON TREE HOUSE VOTE:  During the work session before the February 28 meeting Dr. Mike Orgel, who wants to build the controversial tree house in his yard for his grand kids, stated he has scaled back plans that he wishes to present to the subdivision trustees. He said the trustees have a month to approve the plans.  He added that one trustee is in the hospital.  (Theother was at the meeting)   . 

This caused the board members to give Orgel the following conflicting advice:

1   Get the trustees approval and come back to us.
2   Take the new plans to the building inspector to see if they meet city code and then take them to the trustees.

3   Take the new plans to the Planning and Zoning commission after getting trustee approval. 

4  Withdraw the request for the tree house and then start the process all over again. 

Members of the Board of Aldermen and especially Tim Welby kept talking about how the plans needed to be approved by the HOA trustees.  Welby and others forget that as aldermen they are only concerned if the plans meet city code.  Subdivision associations have to defend their indentures themselves.  That is not a job of the city. The aldermen must uphold and protect the city code.  
I don’t understand this sudden support for “trustees” because in 2009 Tim and others left the Homeowners’ Association from Westmoor, a single dead end street, out in cold, causing the subdivision to sue the city over a building permit.   

Small HOAs under 100 homes have a tough way to go to enforce their indentures because of high legal fees to bring suit against a homeowner or the city.  

MEANWHILE AT THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING:  Jim Crowley, one of the two subdivision trustees on the tree house case, spoke and read a letter from another resident against the tree house.  Crowley implored the board to vote the matter up or down and not to continue it or allow it to be withdrawn.

Crowley has the same problem as all the other residents do with Dalton and company, where they are afraid of offending voters and put off taking votes on issues, forcing residents to return to more committee, commissions or board meetings. 

Dr. Orgel then asked that the request for a conditional use permit be withdrawn. The matter withdrawn.    

DALTON MISSING AND MINI DALTON RUNS THE MEETING: Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton was not at the meeting.  No one said where he was.  But when you are a lobbyist and the legislature is in session in Jefferson City your priorities have to include representing your clients. Dalton has missed other meetings to stay in Jefferson City in the past. The heck with the citizens!  

Tim Welby took over as President of the Board of Aldermen. Welby looked like a Mini-Dalton.  He had on the white collar-white cuffed blue shirt. Two weeks earlier Dalton had told Aldermen that he didn’t want them asking people addressing the board questions.  They could only make statements in response to statements made by people addressing the board. 

Welby told his fellow aldermen that they could not ask any questions.  It was good to see Phil Behnen ignore Welby and ask a person a couple of questions. 

SPECIAL PROSECUTOR APPROVED BUT NOT HIRED: In January with much fanfare the Board of Aldermen voted to hire a special prosecutor to continue the probe of the threatening email sent from David Kanrey’s computer to Fred Meyland-Smith.

Karney instead of admitting everything and doing the honorable thing and resign, immediately came up with some unbelievable story saying a women passionate about deer used his computer to send the threatening message to Meyland-Smith and he was not going to tell anyone who she is. In an earlier newsletter I pointed out why it is clear to me that Karney is a liar. 

The resolution to hire a special prosecutor passed on a 5-3 vote.  Al Gerber and Steve Fons thought the censure was enough.  Karney voted against it also.  Hiring a lawyer to act as a special prosecutor during a recession is an expensive proposition with a rate of $150 to $200 an hour likely to be charged.

As of Friday February 25 the city has not hired a special prosecutor and according to city administrator John Copeland he does not know if anyone is being considered. 

HIRING A REAL PROSECUTOR  John Copeland also said the city is in the process of interviewing people to replace Keith Cheung, our city prosecutor, who is on a “leave of absence” but is never coming back.
Cheung made news when it was disclosed that the Missouri Supreme Court was about to discipline for sending a note to a county judge during a trial urging him to convict the the defendant adding that he would “explain later.”  The note led to an immediate mistrial in the case. He was disciplined on Monday with a letter of reprimand. 
ANOTHER SPECIAL MAYORIAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE THAT HAS NOTHNG TO SAY.  SECOND FIRE COMMITTEE HAS NOTHING TO SAY: 

On January 2, I filed a Sunshine Act request for any and all documents and reports and minutes of the Fire Committee and later fire subcommittee that was also called the Fire &EMS Negotiations Committee. 

A committee appointed by the mayor without approval of the Aldermen is merely an advisory committee and has no power. But both of these mayoral committees closed their meetings to the public so no one had any idea what they were doing. 

On December 31 the city signed a new one-year Fire and EMS contract extension with the West county EMS & Fire Protection District. That ended the work of these committees.  At the February meeting of the Finance Commission city administrator John Copeland was asked if David Karney was still the chair of the Fire Committee and Copeland responded he was not because the committee no longer exists. 

So what was their report to the mayor and what was discussed at their meetings? That was what I asked for in my Sunshine Act request. 

Here is what I got. 

On January 21, I got an email from the city clerk telling me a packet containing the records I requested was ready. The packet contained no reports or minutes of closed meetings. I immediately sent an email back to John Copeland asking where these documents were. 

All I got from Copeland was a one sentence reply that the city attorney would address my request.  

On January 31, the city attorney Steve Garrett sent me an email that the committee made no reports. He also attached one and two sentence long minutes of each closed meeting.  Every set of minutes showed no votes were taken by the sub-committee.  They were all compiled and signed by Garrett, leading me to believe he wrote not at the time of the meetings, but in retroactively in response to my request. 

SOUNDS FAMILIAR I found it a little strange than an advisory committee never wrote a report to provide advice or voted on any proposal to pass along to the mayor or Board of Aldermen. But I certainly was not surprised. Four-and- a- half years ago it was a similar story.  

Immediately after I moved back to St. Louis and into my Town and Country home the fire district tried to annex the city into the fire district. They sent uniformed firefighters into our neighbors asking us to sign annexation petitions to “improve EMS and Fire service.”  I was outraged. 
Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Dalton at Aldermanic meetings and neighborhood meeting kept referring to his “blue ribbon” committee on fire service and how they studied the options and recommended they sign the 5-year $17-million contract with the fire district. 

When I found out that the mayor was a lobbyist for the fire district I decided to make a Sunshine Act record request and see the report his “blue ribbon” committee wrote.  My request was refused.  I hired a lawyer.  Then the mayor admitted they never wrote a report. I then spoke to members of the “blue ribbon” committee and found out they never even determined a recommendation or took a vote, let alone wrote a report. 

The mayor doesn’t seem to want to change.  But appointing these types of committees is nothing more than a charade by Dalton.    

SOUINDS LIKE THE MAYOR IS TRYING TO DRUM UP LOBBYING CLIENTS ALONG MANCHESTER ROAD:  I was surprised to read that Mayor/Cigarette Lobbyist Jon Dalton spoke at the Ballwin Country Club about the Manchester Road Great Streets initiative.  I wondered, what Dalton would have to say to these communities since Town and Country has nothing to do with the project.  Then I read what he had to say and figured it out.  See if you can figure it out here is part of one of the articles on the meeting: 

Although Town and Country is not officially part of the initiative, Mayor Jon Dalton attended the meeting.

To make the Manchester Road corridor a vibrant business and shopping district several steps need to take place, including the creation of a unique taxing district – a move Dalton said would require state-level legislation.

I spoke with two people who were there and both said Dalton was improperly introduced as Town and Country mayor because he should have been introduced as “Jefferson City Lobbyist.” Both people I spoke with said Dalton’s remarks were clearly a sales pitch for him to lobby the state legislature for the cities. 

Apparently not enough cigarette companies and casinos are hiring slick Jon this year and he is trying to rustle up some new business. 

GOOD SPIN ON BAD NEWS…SALES TAX REVENUES HIT NEW LOWS: I attended the Finance Commissions meeting last Friday. Finance Director Betty Cotner put on her best face when reporting that the sales taxes collected for 2010 were more than her projection. She projected we would collect $2,233,000 in sales taxes.  We collected $333,823 more than her projection.
NOW FOR THE BAD  NEWS:  The $2,566,823 collected in sales taxes is the lowest amount collected in over a decade. Cotner admitted she just checked back to 1999 saying it could be lower than even before 1999. 

NO DAYBREAK:  About three or four months ago we reported that Sharon Rothmel had said a Daybreak restaurant would be moving into the space behind Mike Duffy’s in front of Schnuck’s. I should have known better…Sharon Rothmel has a history of reporting things that don’t happen.  This is one of them.  Daybreak is NOT MOVING in and opening an eatery in Town and Country. Rothmel said the company decided against opening any new breakfast/lunch restaurants until the economy improves. 

Instead of a Daybreak, Rothmel now reports the “Swim-Bike & Run” store will be going into the space that formerly housed a realtor in front of Schnuck’s. .  

RAW FISH ANYONE?:  Rothmel also reported that a Sushi Bar is going in at Town and Country Crossing by the lake. This one is likely to happen as the Wasabi Sushi Bar has requested a sign permit from the Board of Aldermen.

Despite a Sushi restaurant going out of business across the street, this new sushi restaurant expects to open in June.  I spoke with the owner, John Kim and he was unaware of the restaurant that failed at Lamp and Lantern.

Businesses are allowed two signs by code and need a variance for a third sign.  The sushi place will be between 5-Guys Burgers and Cafe Napoli II. Kim wanted a sign toward the North and Clayton Road, one to the south toward the parking lot and one to the east so people walking around the lake can see a sign.  The request passed 8-0.

My suggestion for a sign was “Roll the Dice…Try Raw Fish and Rice.”
POPULATION DIPS FOR TOWN AND COUITRY:  The Census Bureau reports that the population in T&C slightly decreased from 2000 to 2010. The drop is 79 people.  The current official population for T&C is 10,815.  Here are the figures for some of our neighbors:

                              2010           2000        + or -

Fronentac             3,483          3,482         -1

Des Peres             8,373         8,592        -219 

Creve Coeur       17,833        16,500    +1,333

Chesterfield        47,484        46,802      + 682

Ladue                   8,521          8,645        -124

Huntleigh                 334             323         +11

Clayton               15,939        12,825    +3.114   

Clarkson Valley    2,632          2,675         -43

LOOKING FOR TWO ACRES AND A TENNIS COURT FOR A GOOD PRICE:

Ex-Convict, former drug dealer, regular lawsuit defendant, Brian Marchant-Calsyn at 1761 Topping Road is now three years behind in his tax payments on one of two lots that make up his homestead. The St. Louis County Assessor’s Office now has the property red flagged for a tax sale in August.  Marchant-Calsyn owes $7,694 on the two acre lot with only the tennis court on it. His house is on an adjoining piece of property. 
NEW INTERNET BUSINESS FOR Marchant-Calsyn:  The former drug dealer has been behind one internet investing company after another for the last decade. The biggest was Health Career Agents that resulted in numerous complaints and lawsuits alleging fraud. Health Career Agents had been operated out of a Town and Country office which operated without a city business license for four years.  It was then evicted and moved to an office in chesterfield for a year. 

Now it appears the former drug dealer opened a new internet business out of an office in Manchester at 14248 Manchester called Zeal Sales. The website for Zeal Sales does not list any company officers or officials or employees.  But if you check Zeal Sales with the Missouri Secretary of State you will find that Brian Marchant-Calsyn is the President, Secretary and the only member of the Board of Directors of Zeal Sales, Inc. 
If you Google Zeal Sales, you get hits for “Zeal Sales Sucks” websites before you get the actual website.  The Zeal Sales Sucks site has been put up by a former investor of one of the ex-con’s other businesses.                      

DEER: I would like to use as a reminder something that I had in the newsletter at the end of January from Missouri Department of Conservation Wildlife specialist Erin Shank speaking on how stupid spending money on sterilizing deer is:

 It is about as inefficient as it gets," Shank said. "You would need to sterilize about 80 percent in order to reduce the population. That is not realistic — it's almost impossible. It's highly inefficient, time consuming and stressful on the animal."

Shank said she understands the Town and Country government is trying to please its constituents, but the city will continue to suffer from an overpopulation of deer until lethal methods are increased.


"They can try to discredit our agency and our service," Shank said. "But city leadership has to step up and say 'enough is enough.' If you are not going to manage your deer with sharpshooting, you are going to manage them with your cars."

WEST COUNTY EMS & FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT FIREFIGHTERS GOES TO LABOR RALLY WHILE ON DUTY WITH A FIRE TRUCK: 

It was an odd place for a labor rally last Saturday.  The rally was in front of empty store fronts at Manchester Meadows. The rally was to show support to the union members protesting in Wisconsin and to oppose a bill before the Missouri legislature to lower minimum wage law that is tied to inflation rates. KTVI was there and a report of this rally that drew only a few people was on the 5 o’clock news. In the background is a WCEMS&FPD fire truck and in the crowd are two uniformed on-duty firefighter EMTs.    
I have to wonder what a public safety organization is doing allowing employees and equipment to be part of a political rally. This has been the biggest problem with WCEMS&FPD.  It has not been the emergency responses.  Instead it is the rank and file being involved in on-duty politics.   Here is the KTVI video: 

http://www.fox2now.com/ktvi-stlouis-unity-rally-support-wisconsin-protestors-20110226,0,3060781.story
TWO STREETS ADDED TO 2011 MILL AND OVERLAY STREET PAVING PROGRAM

The bid of doing the milling and repaving of streets for 2011 came in $75,000 under the budgeted amount Public Works Director Craig Wilde announced at Tuesday’s Public Works and Storm Water. Craig is adding:

Town and Country Lane 

Covington Place 

to the list of streets to be repaved this year. Here are the other streets to be repaved:

Barrett Station Road from City Limits to Thornhill Gate 
Delvin Drive and Delvin Court

Greenwich Green Lane

Ridgemoor  Lake Court

Tidewater Place Court

Windmoor Place

Westmoor Place
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